DRAFT - Oliva U3A Committee Meeting
at 10.30am on Thursday 11th March 2021
Held online by video Zoom due to Coronavirus lockdown

1. Present:
	Barry Purvis (BP),
	President
	
	Nancy Benn (NB),
	Secretary

	Anja Homburg (AH),
	Vice-President
	
	Gail Spoore (GS)
	Deputy Secretary

	Diana Jameson (DJ)
	Treasurer
	
	Kelvin Jarman (KJ)
	Group
Co-ordinator

	John Melville (JM)
	Membership Secretary
	
	Stephen Hems (SH)
	Committee Member

	Kathleen Maloney (KM)
	Co-opted Committee Member
	

	In attendance: Denise Hart, Almoner
	
	



	2. Apologies: Francoise Moncomble.

	Minutes
	Actions

	3. Minutes:
Of the online meeting held on Thursday 12th November 2020 were agreed as accurate and will be signed by the Secretary. Due to a lack of Agenda items, the Committee had not held official committee meetings during December 2020, January and February 2021. However, it was noted that committee members had informally met online via Zoom during these months. The finance reports had also been circulated by email for the attention of the Committee each month.
	
NB

	4. Matters Arising:
In the event of monthly committee meetings not taking place and to enable timely uploading of the minutes on the website for the information of all members, it was agreed that, as soon as possible after the meeting, the Secretary would circulate the draft minutes to committee members by email for approval. The webmaster would then upload to the members area of the website.
	
NB



KJ

	5. Financial Report:
Diana had previously circulated the financial report by email and committee members had no queries nor comments at the meeting.
	

	6. The Almoner, Denise Hart:
Denise explained that she was available to offer help in the event of any member experiencing difficulties with their health or mobility etc, however, she had very few volunteers to call upon. Fortunately, despite the pandemic, there had not been any significant increase in requests for assistance.
The charity, Help of Denia, had been very supportive in loaning equipment and it was agreed to put their details and link on the members benefits page of our website.
Kelvin would liaise with Denise to include a request for volunteers in the next issue of the newsletter. John would send the names of past volunteers to Denise so she could reconnect with these members and ascertain if they were still willing to volunteer their assistance.
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	7. Nominations and AGM:
Nominations are required from members for the Committee Officer roles of President, Vice-President, Secretary and Treasurer. Barry and Nancy confirmed that they would stand again for another year.
A request for volunteers for all Committee Officers would be included in the 18th March newsletter. The online JotForm system would then be used to obtain nominations from members with a link to this form being circulated on 25th March with a deadline for returns on 8th April.
On 22nd April, a JotForm voting form would then be sent to members with a 6th May deadline for return.
The AGM would be held on a date in May yet to be confirmed but between Thursdays 13th and 27th.
Barry is currently contacting current committee members to ascertain if they can/are willing to participate for a further year, however new volunteers are certain to be required.
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	8. Subscriptions for 2021-2022:
Due to the pandemic limiting group activities and member meetings, Membership fees had been waived for 2020-21. However, it is hoped that a reduction in restrictions would enable activities to restart by the beginning of the new membership year. Therefore, committee members discussed whether to propose to members that the subscription fee be reinstated and if-so, at what sum. 
After a lengthy and comprehensive discussion, it was agreed by majority vote of six (from the nine committee members present) to propose to members at the AGM to reinstate a €5 membership fee for 2021-22.
	

	9. Constitution:
The Constitution states in Chapter IV, that ‘The members of the Committee, will remain in office for one year, and can be re-elected for a maximum of three years’. However, this is not clear whether a committee member can be re-elected after the maximum three years to another role on the Committee.
It was agreed to add an Adendum to the Constitution to clarify this and note in committee meeting minutes accordingly. Barry and Nancy would therefore prepare a statement to circulate to the Committee for feedback and/or approval.
	






BP
NB

	10. AOB:
Barry, Nancy and Anja had attended the online Presidents’ meeting of Officers from the committees of U3As within the local area (Denia, Javea, Calpe, Val de Pop etc). The discussion included online meetings; keeping members engaged when activities are not possible; possible grant from Community Valencia of 20% towards the cost of room hire; membership fees and adjustments due to the pandemic; planning further online meetings specifically for Treasurers, Webmasters and Group Coordinators to share experiences and the importance for residents to ensure their health centre holds their correct phone number for future calls regarding vaccination appointments.
	




Signed:							Date:
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